


 

We have attached CANA’s proposed list of services and ways these can be delivered. 

We very much hope that you will reconsider the services list so that this will meet the expressed 
needs and wishes of older Australians who are also pet owners when accessing aged care.   

Yours sincerely  

 
 

 
President  
Pets and Positive Ageing Inc 

 
http://petsandpositiveageing.com/ 
https://www.facebook.com/PetsandPositiveAgeing/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Information provided by Companion Animal Network Australia (CANA) 

The services proposed by CANA some of which may involve minimal or no cost to taxpayers, and 
others that can be client-funded or co-funded based on means testing results: 
 
 1.    Single Assessment (Needs): Assessors must inquire about the presence of pets in the home 
during the evaluation process. This information should be included in the personal care plan, 
promoting a holistic, person-centred approach. 
 
 2.     Listing of Required Services: Pet support services be explicitly listed alongside other support 
options, even if a payment or co-payment for certain pet services is required. This acknowledges 
and supports the Right to Pet Companions. 
 
 3.     Services for Pet-Friendly Households may cover:  

• Home Pet Care Assistance with qualified Community Vet Nurses and Veterinary Social 
Workers: to support both the client and their pets. 

• Pet Respite Support: Systems in place for situations where the client needs hospitalisation 
without someone to care for their pets. Volunteer, respite shelter, and foster carer 
networks can provide these services. 

• Extension of Existing Services: Cleaning, light gardening, shopping, and community-based 
outings could include pet-related responsibilities, such as washing pet blankets, bowls, kitty 
litter, picking up pet waste, and exploring pet-friendly locations for outings such as pet 
friendly cafes, beaches and parks. 

• Pet Transport Services: Including transport for vet visits, grooming, and dog walking, with 
potential collaboration with volunteer agencies and charities compensated for through 
grants or donations. 

For aged care providers, CANA suggests staff training programs to equip both residential care and 
home care staff to effectively deal with pets. CANA is currently pursuing the development of these 
courses with qualified academics. 

In residential care, successful rules and procedures for allowing pets to reside with their owners 
have been developed and implemented through CANA's collaboration with residential care 
providers and the Australasian College for Infection Prevention and Control. 
 
CANA is aware that many Home Care Support Agencies do offer help in these areas. This should be 
listed on the My Age Care web site as Pet Friendly Services for both Home Care and Residential 
Care to enable easier choice when searching for services. 




